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Background

The Orientation sessions with prospective mentors are important and are used to brief mentors about the programme, answer any questions and discuss any issues. 

Orientation Workshop for Mentors for the Bishops' High School Students

This first workshop was held at the Georgetown Club. The purpose of the workshop was to brief mentors about the mentoring programme, and to discuss any concerns or issues.

Mentors had been provided with the Mentoring Guidelines available from 

http://www.geocities.com/bhsosa/mentoring/2005draftguidelines.pdf
This was presented in the format of a brochure.  The mentors were satisfied with the draft guidelines  and the indicated that the information was comprehensive. 

Some of the mentors who participated in the previous pilot were present to discuss their experiences and to give some insights. 

The following issues were discussed and resolved.

A. Financial support to mentees

The guidelines suggested that mentors should not feel that they have a financial obligation to the mentees. Some of the mentors had spent money on school uniform and school books. The prospective mentors were encouraged to explain their own boundaries with their mentees, and that while they did not have to give financial support, they could advise the mentees and the parents on other places where support could be found. Some of the mentors suggested that any kind of financial support should be seen as a reward for good academic performance and an incentive to continue to do better.

B. Relationship with parents

Prospective mentors were encouraged to have good relationships with the parents. Some mentors noted that some of the parents might need information about accessing resources to support the child through the school. The mentors were informed that the project will be having a parenting workshop as part of the mentoring activities. 

C. Relationship with school

Mentors recognised that they could also help with the mentee's performance in school, and some suggestions such as the reviewing of reports and discussions with teachers to highlight weak areas. Other areas which were suggested including helping students with research for assignments. Some mentors were concerned at the amount of school based assessments.

Mentors asked about the kinds of activities, and were concerned that they might not be able to find enough activities so as to facilitate the contact with the mentee.

Orientation meeting with Tutorial High School Old Students Association (THSOSA)

The Tutorial Old Students who were interested in becoming mentors indicated that they found that the information in the draft guidelines was comprehensive enough.

The THSOSA had decided to have a small fund to assist mentees should the need arise, so that the mentors did not have to meet with the financial support. The mentors were matched with students who lived near them, the idea being that the mentors would do visits with the mentee and the family, and to keep the mentoring close to home and to school. 

The THSOSA believed that this was necessary for the mentee, and to help to emphasise the linkages between home and school. The mentors felt that they would like to work in close proximity in the children's homes and families.

Some of the mentors indicated that they would also do visits at the school. 

The THSOSA mentors were happy to be pioneers for their school. They realised that each mentor would have a different experience.

End of Report
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